Hoxne Village Hall
Report for Parish Annual Meeting, April 2016

Last year was one of transition. Pre-School, which had been the main user for many years, left in July. This gave us a challenge to fill the days that they had vacated.

Use of the Hall 
· Before the effect of the Pre-School departure, use of the Hall rose 34 to 347 occasions compared with the previous year. 
· Regular users rose by 35 to 332 with new day-time classes being introduced. 
· There were 49 one-off events – christening parties, wedding receptions, parties, plays, music, fund-raising events and funeral teas.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Film Nights continued and the Hall, with the help of Hannah Mayhew, held a New Year Party that was enjoyed by all.

Fabric of the Hall
· The Main Hall curtains were replaced in April; it was repainted and wooden supports for the ceiling fans replaced with metal. As well as improving the venue for hirers, fire prevention was improved. The Activity Room was redecorated and chairs are now stored there rather than on the stage.
· The heating system, that has been an issue for some years, has been improved and a heat curtain fitted above the entrance door.

Technology
· Linking the projector to a computer has been used to great effect:
· For quiz nights, for questions, answers, video clips and music
· In the film night interval, to publicise future films and events, new classes and the weekly produce market and café.
· In our Committee meetings, to type up the minutes in real-time
· The website has been expanded and attracts more than 600 hits per month. www.hoxnevillagehall.co.uk
· Booking administration and invoicing has moved mainly onto an email basis. We are even starting to get to grips with electronic banking.

Finances
· High maintenance costs and improvements mean that we made a deficit of around £12,000 last year. Fortunately, we started with substantial reserves and we hold an adequate sum for foreseeable future events.

Prospects
· The Hall is here for you to use – private parties, club talks, business meetings, fund-raising events.
· Ongoing improvements in the current year will continue:
· The oil tank is reaching the end of its design life and replacement will be made later this year.
· A number of other projects are under investigation, we will look for grants to help.
· With new day-time regular hires, we expect the Hall to be used more than 650 times in the current year. 

Our Annual Meeting is on Wednesday, 1 June. If you are interested in finding out more about us, come along. Our success means that we could do with some more help – if you could offer some of your time to this thriving village facility, either as a Hoxne Hall Helper or as a Committee member, contact one of the committee members for a chat.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!
